
Opening statement at the reception for the 20th anniversary of the entry into force of the Cartagena Protocol　(Delivered by Wataru Suzuki)
I am very pleased to be here with you all on this occasion of the 20th anniversary of the entry into force of the Cartagena Protocol.
Someone may ask why a Japanese delegation is standing in front of you. Yes, there is a good reason. As I mentioned at the Plenary, the Nagoya-Kuala Lumpur Supplementary Protocol on Liability and Redress to the Cartagena Protocol was adopted at the 5th Meeting of the Parties to the Cartagena Protocol held in Aichi-Nagoya, Japan on 15 October 2010. That means, the supplementary protocol became 13 years old. My youngest son was also born in 2010, and they are both teenagers.
I was lucky and was able to witness the adoption of the Supplementary Protocol in a conference hall in Aichi-Nagoya. Although everyone was tired, I remember that the room was filled with hope and willingness. Parties also made difficult decisions including the Aichi Targets and ABS Nagoya protocol. The Supplementary Protocol entered into force on 5 March 2018 and currently has 54 parties.
I am not going to repeat all the great remarks of the previous speakers, but let me assure all of you that Japan is committed to work hand in hand with all Parties, non-parties, IPLCs, youth, women, private sector, researchers and academia, producers and consumers, and all other stakeholders for the conservation and sustainable use of biodiversity through the implementation of biosafety measures based on the global framework.
